(Item 2)

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Balboa Branch Library
January 4, 2011 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:04pm 
Call to Order and Roll Call



Staff Present:  

Trustees Present:  






Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director

Karen Clark, Chair






Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager
Lynn Crutchley, Vice-Chair




Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant
Kathleen O. Peterson, Secretary
Stephanie Murguia







Jerry A. King









NBPL Foundation Present:




Friends of the Library Present:

Margi Murray, NBPLF Board Member 


Virginia Hayter, FOL 1st Vice President
Public Present/Comments – NBPL Foundation Member Margi Murray, FOL 1st Vice President Virginia Hayter and Chair Karen Clark commented on the Library closure from December 24, 2010 through January 2, 2011.  They stated that the Library was missed and that some had received comments about the closure by customers. 
NBPL Foundation and NB Sunrise Rotary Club Fundraiser – The event is slated for Saturday, April 2, 2010 at 6:30pm after the Library closes.  A donor has come forward to donate the food and wine for approximately 400 attendees.  There will be entertainment, an auction and dancing.  The NBPL Foundation has decided it would be in their best interest not to participate in this fundraiser at this time.  Staff will check with the Literacy Board to see if they would be interested in participating in order to help raise funds for the Literacy Program.  The anticipated profits are $50,000.  The Board asked that staff bring a set of parameters for this fundraiser to the January 18, 2011 meeting as an action item.
Walking Tour of Library Expansion – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell gave the tour of the first floor construction wall and pertinent areas of Phase I at the end of the meeting.
Civic Center Construction Update - During the recent storms C.W. Driver has worked diligently through the night of December 22 to build barriers of dirt to control the water flow from reaching the Central Library.  Staff is very pleased with their processes in maintaining the work areas and keeping disruptions to a minimum.
Report from Board of Library Trustees – NBPL Foundation Executive Director Tracy Keys reported that over 65% of the tickets have been sold for all four lectures.  The Foundation has exceeded their goal of sponsorships which is now at $23,500.
Report from Library Services Director  -  Cynthia Cowell announced that the 2011 Chef Series has

been planned and that the first, featuring Chef Dennis Brask is selling out quickly.  The Board was

reminded that the Board of Library Trustees picture will be taken at the beginning of the January 18, 
Regular Board of Library Trustees meeting.
Adjourned – 5:42pm 
Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________






      Trustee Kathleen O. Peterson, Secretary[image: image1.png]



